
October 6, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians of students in Wainwright Elementary School:

We are committed to informing our families of positive COVID-19 cases within our schools and
on the buses when we become aware of the information. AHS no longer notifies us of
COVID-19 cases so we do rely on parents or staff to share this information. We were informed
that three individuals affiliated with our school have tested positive with COVID-19.The dates
they were last in our school are Thursday, September 30, and for the other individual Friday,
October 1, 2021.

We need to ensure that we do everything we can to minimize the risk of COVID spread.
Mandatory masking will be required for all students, including K to 3, for 14 days. We will
all wear our masks until October 15, 2021 to minimize any risk after the long weekend.
Students must wear a mask when entering the school, in all common areas, and when physical
distance is not possible in the classroom. It is extremely important that students and staff stay
home when they are sick or have symptoms on the AHS checklist.

If you are aware of a positive case in your household, we kindly ask you to first contact
school administration. For children of a household who are in  close contact, testing is
recommended. We thank-you in advance for your open communication with us to mitigate risk
to the children of our community.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us. WES wants to thank each of you for
your continued care, support and patience.  Start up has been challenging and we are working
hard to support our students. Your continued support is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Mr. Tom Koskie Ms. Christine Martens
Principal Assistant Principal

https://open.alberta.ca/dataset/56c020ed-1782-4c6c-bfdd-5af36754471f/resource/58957831-a4ab-45ff-9a8e-3c6af7c1622e/download/covid-19-information-alberta-health-daily-checklist-2021-09.pdf?fbclid=IwAR0a2CebxIStKlgHwWiR9YC0dqGm8pkBafTeDi6OMTutf3yMMY9szQ028IM

